
Thank you for your
continued support

with our fundraising
for a new AED

(Automated External
Defibrillator) for

school. 
At the start of term,
students took part in
a sponsored silence
and we raised £40
making the total

raised so far £242.42

Sponsored silence

Jessika Pearson has
now returned from
maternity. She is

pleased to be back
and looking forward

to seeing familiar
faces, working with
families again as
well as getting to

know new
parents/carers.

Jess is contactable
via email or
telephone.

Returning Staff

Everyone in School Council would like to say a massive thank you
and well done for this past academic year, it hasn’t been the

easiest year but we hope you have a long, happy, healthy
summer. We haven’t been able to do much this year but hope that

next year’s School Council members have a great time.

Message from School Council

Lower School students have been enjoying time in the sun by
creating fantastic chalk drawings out on the tennis court.

          

Fun with Chalk
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Congratulations to all students that have now passed all their
Btec food technology exams.

 

Congratulations

In aid of the Wyre Forest Dog Rescue students organised a staff
car wash.

Well done to everyone involved! 

Car Wash



During the two weeks after half term, the sixth-from and year 11 students took part in the NCS
programme. During the programme, they took part in enrichment activities alongside another
school. They all thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to be able to be part of the programme

and would like to say thank you to all involved especially the NCS staff.

NCS

All staff and students would like to say a massive thank you and goodbye to all the staff
that have left this year or will be leaving us soon. Thank you for all your dedication, care and

attention to detail, all the time you have put in and we wish you all the very best of luck in
your new jobs. 

We would also like to say an enormous thank you to Craig as he leaves for his new role, we
hope you have a great time and hope that we will see you again one day.

Thank You and Goodbye

Congratulations to the new School Council
members who will be starting in

September. Thank you to everyone who
took the time to write a manifesto and for
all the great ideas that were discussed and

shared.

School Council Elections
Congratulations to all the artists in Windsor.

Their entries to the Caretech Arts and
Crafts Completion have been received and

they have each won a £10 voucher. Let’s
hope they get to the next level and win the

competition! Good Luck!!

Art Competition



Staff have been offered therapeutic massages as well as the students and given some
feedback for you all to see the benefits for students who have been having the massages:

·“It was amazing! So relaxing and a lovely environment to be in too. Can’t wait for the next
one.” 
·“It was amazing, cheers Ioanna. VERY relaxing and almost made me fall asleep! It was
actually lovely just to switch off from things for a short while, certainly think the incense
smells added to the experience. Thanks so much again!”
·“I really enjoyed my massage. I felt very relaxed and had the best night’s sleep after that I
have had in ages.”
·“A relaxing head massage, personalised and delivered with expert hands.”
·“The Indian head massage was exactly what I needed. In fact it relaxed me so much I had a
mini sleep!”
·“I felt refreshed and at peace after it.” 
·“The smells provided were amazing.”
·“Overall, I am very satisfied with the experience and I look forward to possibly another one?
haha!”.

Staff Therapeutic Massages

On a Monday afternoon, a small group of students and staff have been working hard to
renovate the sensory garden. There is still a long way to go but there is definitely a noticeable

change that everyone can now see. 

Gardening Club

This last term, students and staff have found out their new groups for September and have
been enjoying some transition time together ready for the new academic year. The new
groups will be called:
·Turner (Ruby)
·Mansell (Nigel) 
·Snell (Hannah)
·Lewis (Denise)
·Baldwin (Stanley)
·Elgar (Edward) 
·Benjamin (Zephaniah)
·Bellingham (Jude)
·Plant (Robert) 
·Clayton (Lisa)
·Asquith (Liam 

New Year, New Classes



On the run up to the end of the year, the school council members from Lower School
went round asking students questions relating to the past year and what they are
looking forward to. Lots of feedback was received from the students asked, some
examples are below for you:

Student Survey

What have you enjoyed this year?1.
·Playing football 
·Going to the park
·Reading 
·Having new staff 
·Meeting new students

2. What topics or projects have you enjoyed this year? 
·Pokémon club
·World war 2 
·Young people and the law
·Food technology
·Art

3. What is your favourite memory from this school year?
·Playing nicely in my class
·Going on our walk
·NCS
·Playing with Larry
·Birthday party

4. What are you looking forward to in September?
·Getting to know my new group
·Moving to Upper school
·Going to college
·New reward chart
·Science 

5. What are you looking forward to over the summer?
·Going to a wedding 
·Moving house
·Getting a lie in
·Seeing my grandma and grandpa
·Gaming 
·My birthday



Half way through term, students and staff had some very special visitors. Everyone that visited
enjoy some fluffy cuddles and some even helped to feed the lambs (as well as chasing them

first).

Lambs

Donaldson class have undertaken some work experience during the last week of term.
Students have visited Attwell Farm Park in Redditch for a two day placement to help increase
their independence and prepare them for the world of work. Students have completed jobs

such as: mucking out horses, changing hay, changing water bottles, supporting animals to be
used to petting after the pandemic, cleaning tables and other surfaces. 

 

All the students had a fantastic time and would recommend a trip to the park!

Year 11 work experience

Following the success of the Pokémon club last term, students have now put together a Yu-Gi-
Oh club on a Friday P6.

Yu-Gi-Oh Club



All students have been working hard this term and staff would like to say a massive
well done for this term as well as the rest of the year. 

Our final end of term reward trip this year was Dudley Zoo. Everyone that went had
an amazing time seeing the animals and riding the train.

End of Term Reward Trip

Sixth Form celebrated in style as we say good bye to two students who will be starting
college in September. 

Unfortunately, year 11 had to have a virtual Zoom prom but we wish them all the best
as they move onto sixth form.

Year 11 and Sixth Form Prom



Everyone has a personal best

A select group of students enjoyed this year’s residential trip to Hopleys and camped for two
nights on   14th – 16th July. 

On Thursday, they attended Top Adventure for a full day of activities including archery,
climbing, and laser tag as well as water activities. 

Residential Trip

Thank you to all staff who volunteered to take part in the trip!


